
Girardi - DNR, Chris <chris.girardi@state.co.us>

Response to M2009-018 Tierra Piedra Gravel Pit AM-1 Adequacy Review #2
Nathan Barton <NABarton@wastelineinc.net> Fri, Sep 12, 2025 at 1:52 PM
To: "Girardi - DNR, Chris" <chris.girardi@state.co.us>

Dear Chris:

Turns out that the Archuleta County Clerk’s office is now on a 4-day week and closed on Fridays…

So, here is the extension request letter. I’ve tried to make it as an affidavit that we did provide the changes
to them, but still do not have a receipt from them.

Have a good weekend.

Nathan

 

From: Girardi - DNR, Chris <chris.girardi@state.co.us>
Sent: Friday, September 12, 2025 12:14 PM
To: Nathan Barton <NABarton@WastelineInc.net>
Subject: Re: Response to M2009-018 Tierra Piedra Gravel Pit AM-1 Adequacy Review #2

 

Sounds good, thanks Nathan. Please request another extension to next Friday the 19th so we can discuss the cost
estimate next week and get proof of filing to the County Clerk. 

 

Thanks,

 

Chris Girardi

Environmental Protection Specialist 

[Quoted text hidden]
[Quoted text hidden]
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WLI PN# 5183.8 Project Name Tierra Piedra Gravel Pit 

12 September 2025 

Mr. Chris Girardi, Environmental ProtecƟon Specialist 
Colorado Division of ReclamaƟon Mining and Safety  
Room 215, 1001 E 62nd Avenue 
DENVER, CO 80216      VIA Email: Chris.giardi@state.co.us 

RE: Tierra Piedra Gravel Pit M-2009-081 Amendment AM-01 
SUBJECT: Request for 3rd Extension to get receipt from County Clerk 

Dear Mr. Girardi: 

As discussed, we request an extension to next Friday, 19 September 2025, for the final decision date to 
allow us to obtain either a receipt or an affidavit for deposiƟng the most recent changes to the 
applicaƟon package with the Archuleta County Clerk and Recorder. 

As stated, we sent an electronic copy of the changes for the Clerk to print and post with the 
review/display copy but have not received a receipt. We can state that we have provided that to the 
Clerk and Recorder for display at their new address of 305 Village Drive (actually west of Pagosa Springs 
in the Pagosa Lakes area), if you consider this leƩer to be an adequate affidavit as signed below. 
However, in following up today, we discovered that the Clerk and Recorder’s Office is now closed 
regularly on Friday so could not confirm that they actually have printed out and put the addiƟonal 
informaƟon in the copy which has been on display.  

As given in a separate email, we have reviewed and request changes in the reclamaƟon cost esƟmate, 
and await your review and decision on that. When that amount is finalized, the Financial Warranty will 
probably be provided as a rider on the current Warranty of $5,452.00, to be coordinate and sent to Sara 
in Denver. 

We do need to clarify if a new Performance Warranty needs to be executed, or if the current one 
conƟnues in effect. 

Thank you for this leƩer. Please let me know if this needs to be posted on the ePermitting portal. 

Respectfully, 

 

NATHAN A. BARTON, CE, PE, DEE 
Comptroller/Engineering Manager, WASTELINE, Inc. 
PO Box 3471, Rapid City, SD 57709-3471 
PO Box 88, Cortez, CO 81321-0088 
(970) 564-1380 (cell/text) (605)939-0650  NABarton@WASTELINEINC.net 
CF: Mike, Ryan, Mary 


